



**NOTES OF A COMMITTEE MEETING HELD AT THE FIELD
ON SUNDAY 29th JUNE 2025 at 11.00am**

AGENDA

1. Matters arising from meeting dated 8th June 2025
2. Welfare / H&S
3. Finance
4. Scores and Records
5. Juniors
6. Competitions
7. Coaching
8. Major Projects
9. Forthcoming Events
10. AOB

Present:

Paul McGuire, Les Griffiths, Mark Jones, Gareth Stott, Alison Stott, Jonathan Powell, Alan Marriott

Apologies:

Mollie Bower, Will Kempf, Ian Hiscocks

Observers:

David Stewart.

NOTES FROM THE MEETING:

1. Matters arising:

Any items arising are dealt with in the main agenda.

2. Welfare:

Two issues were discussed which will be minuted by the WO.

3. Finance:

The treasurer confirmed that the club's finances were in good order and that 50% of the solar panel installation cost had been paid. A pallet of extra foam to be ordered. It was suggested that a maintenance plan for repacking bosses be formulated. The purchase of a drill for use at the field was agreed. **Action JP**

4. Scores and Records:

A list of club records is to be issued after each month end.

There was some discussion regarding the WA50 recurve scores being unable to accommodate handicaps. This will be dealt with by the Records Officer. **Action GS/AS**

5. Juniors

The JLO was not available for the meeting.

6. Competitions:

For the Independence Day shoot on the 6th July, Alan Marriott has agreed to be the TO (Tournament Officer). Alan will also be the TO for the fun shoot the following week. There will be a BBQ at the fun shoot and members are requested to confirm attendance and if food is required by close of play on Wednesday 9th July to give time to purchase the food. Les and his partner Josette together with Gareth have kindly offered to run the BBQ.

Regarding the role of TO. This is not one person's job. Neither is it the job for just committee members. It is a job for any club member. If you can help by acting as a TO then we are willing to give training. Please let a committee member know.

If in the future we are unable to nominate a TO by the middle of the week prior to a competition then unfortunately that competition will be cancelled.

A Clout shoot is to be organised at the end of July / beginning of August. There will be a practice round in the morning with a competition in the afternoon. Watch out for further information.

7. Coaching:

For beginners to intermediate archers please register online for the next coaching session – see website for dates.

Jonathan mentioned developing coaching for intermediate archers. **Action JP**

8. Projects:

MAJOR PROJECTS: (in order of priority)

1. The solar panel installation has now been completed.
2. Car parking provision between pavilion and boundary wall. We are now in a position to start looking at this project. An application has to be made to remove some of the trees in the middle of the area as all trees have a TPO. Further details in due course.

9. Forthcoming Events:

1. 'Picnic in the Park' – Robert Ashton Park Meltham. Saturday 30th August from 11am to 4pm. A couple more volunteers would be appreciated.

10.AOB:

- a) Boards containing historical names of trophy winners still being investigated by Alison and Alan. **Action AS & AM**
- b) Barebow tabs now purchased
- c) A quote confirmation and policy details have now been received from Protectivity. This is likely to be in place by the 1st of October.
- d) Richard Harvey, one of our trustees, is working on an Honours board for displaying the names of honorary lifetime members.

- e) If any member wishes to discuss the volunteer role of 'Equipment Officer' please contact any member of the committee.
- f) Role of Entertainments Officer still required.
- g) Gareth and Alison have gifted a foam boss for external use. Arrangements are in hand for transporting the boss from their home to the field. **Action JP**
Regarding maintenance of the bosses it was suggested that a timescale be drawn up to check and re-pack the bosses at regular intervals. **Action committee**
- h) It was agreed to prepare a few small posters to be placed around the premises to remind members to check for locking up before leaving the field. **Action PMcG**

The following people have recently joined the club:

New Members.

Ian Wilson

Isla Wilson (J)

David Coldwell

Barry Nelson

Gary Douthwaite

The meeting closed at 1.00pm

Next Meeting:

Sunday 27th July 2025 at 11am at the field.